These procedures were discussed and adopted on February 11, 2019 and serve as 
an internal HOA management team guide to smooth the ARB process.


Architectural Review Board 
Revised Process 
These procedures streamline the ARB Request process, making it faster while communicating proactively with homeowners. This process assumes that creating the form, reviewing and approval will all be done electronically. Homeowners not having access to e-mail will be handled as exceptions*.
Steps:

1. Homeowner completes ARB Request form, gathers any required attachments (plat of property, contractor proposals, pictures, etc.) and sends as an email to both addresses noted on the form. Copy will go to The Property Shoppe (TPS) and ARB Chairman.

2. ARB Chair notifies homeowner of receipt after reviewing request for completeness and compliance to governing docs. Chair may request additional information or clarification. Reminds homeowner of 30-day window that starts once form is deemed acceptable.

3. Once accepted as complete, Chair notifies homeowner that their request has been accepted and will be immediately forwarded to Committee and TPS for review. 

4. Committee and TPS will review and submit any questions or concerns to ARB Chair (reply all) within a specific period (usually 1 week). If required, Chair will ask homeowner for clarification or additional info which may amend the request. 

5. Chair receives Committee responses and notifies all Committee members of vote outcome. Votes are attached to ARB Request and the recommendation forwarded to TPS and BBP Board President.

6. ARB Chair will receive copy of homeowner notification letter if Board approves. Chair will follow up with TPS if letter not received in reasonable time period (3 days?).

7. Chair will archive ALL correspondence for this Request in an email folder named for the Homeowner's address.

* Homeowners without email access may submit directly to ARB Chair who will scan and submit electronically.
